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Introduction 

In a few days (as I write this) I will be going to a large English teachers' conference in the 
USA which has the title 'Tides of change'. A couple of weeks after that it's Poland and a 
weekend called 'New challenges for language teaching and learning in the changing world'; 
and then there's a 'changes' conference somewhere else, and then it's off to another country 
for a conference on ... changes and how to deal with them! And as the year goes on - and 
who knows, through into the next year and the years after that - there will continue to be 
meetings, seminars and articles about how to deal with the pace of newness and innovation 
in a world where increasingly sophisticated technology is only one manifestation of the way 
things just keep on moving and developing. 

We can only be grateful for this fitful march forwards (and, of course, sometimes sideways 
and occasionally even backwards). It keeps us on our toes, insists on our engagement with 
new ideas, technologies and techniques and, whilst occasionally bewildering and unsettling 
us, makes the world a brighter and more invigorating place. And it demands new editions of 
a book like The Practice of English Language Teaching. 

Since the last edition of this book, different new ideas (or shifts in emphasis) have come 
to prominence and so they are reflected in this fourth edition. There is much more on 
educational technology, of course, both in Chapter 11 and throughout the rest of book. There 
is a re-examination of the place and role of English in the world (and about the competing 
claims of Global English and the newly-observed phenomenon that is sometimes called ELF). 
The fourth edition of this book is far more concerned about context-sensitive teaching than 
its predecessors, describing different learning contexts in Chapter 7, and teasing out native-
speaker and non-native-speaker teacher issues in Chapter 6 (though, as it happens, I dislike 
that terminology). The place of the students' mother tongue is examined in more (and more 
sympathetic) detail than in previous editions, and the discussions on learner autonomy and 
teacher development in the last two chapters of the book have been extensively re-thought. 

But what makes this new edition significantly different from its three predecessors is the 
inclusion of a DVD of lesson 'stories' (edited-down versions of filmed lessons), together with 
teacher interviews in which the teachers discuss issues ranging from pronunciation teaching 
to role-play, from coursebook use to the importance of instructions, from grammar teaching 
to repetition and correction. These lessons and interviews illuminate much of the content of 
the book better than my own prose can ever do. 

The fourth edition of The Practice of English Language Teaching is offered as a record 
of where English language teaching is right now. But underneath the surface, changes are 
bubbling away as we speak. Watch this space! 
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